Stephens County Honor Guard
Business Meeting Minutes — December 16, 2021

Attendance:
Officers:  Jerry McAdory-Commander. Steve Condit, Dan Mitchell, Kenneth Youngblood
Members: Rick Duncan, Paul Frable, Duke Goddard, Kirk Werner,
George Parker, Chuck Standridge, John Williams
Guests: Anne Frable

Quorum Achieved: 4 Officers, 7 Members, 11 Total

Meeting called to order by Commander Jerry McAdory at 1805 hours at the American Legion Building,
Comanche, OK. Rick Duncan offered the Invocation. Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States
of America recited by all present.

Minutes of the business meeting held November 18, 2021, was presented and accepted.
Treasurers Report for month of November 18, 2021, was presented and accepted.

Officer’s Reports:

Commander — As of 12/16/2021 the SCHG attended one funeral in December. SCHG will render honors
at a memorial service for recently deceased member Tim Zinn at the Duncan VFW on December 18,
2021

Vice Commander — Not Present

Armorer — At 1100 hours (11:00 a m) on Saturday, December 18, 2021, the Veterans of Foreign Wars,
American Legion and Disabled American Veterans will lay wreaths at the Memorial Park in Duncan.

Treasurer — See above.

Old Business:
None.

New Business:

Officer nominations for year 2022 were presented as follows:
For Commander — Jerry McAdory, nominated by Rick Duncan, seconded by Kenneth
Youngblood.

For Vice Commander — Steve Condit, nominated by Kenneth Youngblood, seconded by Dan
Mitchell.

Additional officer nominations may be submitted up until January 20, 2022.

Pins were presented to SCHG members who attended 150 or more services. The Armorer announced
that replacement barrels were required for 3 -4 weapons.

Good & Welfare:



Roy Grabman’s wife Sandra passed away December 15™. Chuck Standridge has cancer. Surgery is
scheduled for Rex Sherman. Members are asked to remember Larry Welch, Gregg Griffin, Jerry Wallace
and Al Wooten in thoughts and prayers.

Dan Mitchell moved to adjourn the meeting. Kenneth Youngblood seconded. Meeting adjourned 1835
hours. Following the meeting members and guests enjoyed a Christmas dinner.

Respectfully Submitted:
Roy Grabman - Secretary



